
 

 OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER 

 Contributing to a Safer Minnesota 
 
 
January 17, 2007 
 
 
TO: Honorable Tim Pawlenty, Governor 

Honorable Michael Paymar, House Public Safety & Finance Division Committee Chair 
Honorable Linda Higgins, Senate Public Safety Budget Division Chair 
Honorable Joe Mullery, House Public Safety & Civil Justice Committee Chair 
Honorable Mee Moua, Senate Judiciary Committee Chair 
Greg Hubinger, Legislative Coordinating Commission Director 
Michele Timmons, Revisor of Statutes 

 
 
RE: Annual Report on Obsolete, Unnecessary, or Duplicative Rules 
 
 
This report is submitted pursuant to Minn. Stat. § 14.05, subd. 5, which provides that agencies 
report any rules or portions of rules that are obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative, as well as the 
status of rules identified in last year’s report as obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative. 
 
The Department of Corrections (DOC) continues its review of Minnesota Rule 2940 related to 
those portions related to revocation of supervised release. 
 
Minnesota Rule 2920 related to adult halfway houses is currently under review for proposed 
repeal and replacement.  This proposal has been submitted to the Governor’s Office and a 
Request for Comments is currently under development for publication in the State Register. 
 
At this time we can identify no other DOC rules that are obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative 
and that should be repealed.  If you have any questions regarding this report, please contact Brent 
Wartner, Policy and Legal Services Director, at 651/361-7175. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ 
Joan Fabian 
Commissioner 
 
c: Legislative Reference Library (six copies) 
 Chief Clerk of the House 
 Secretary of the Senate 

 
www.doc.state.mn.us 

1450 Energy Park Drive, Suite 200   St. Paul, Minnesota 55108   PH 651.642.0282   FAX 651.642.0414   TTY 651.643.3589 
EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER   


